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N o t i c e  o f  W o r k -  M a r b l e  P u s h  T e s t  
To: Capitol Building 

From: Oregon State Capitol Renovation (OSCR) Team 

Date: October 29, 2014 
 

The following OSCR project team members will be working in the Capitol: 

 3-5 representatives from JE Dunn, Capitol Facility Services, Carlson Testing, and LP Interiors 

 

Scheduled Date and Time of Work:  

 Friday, October 30, 2014 – Friday, November 24, 2014 

 Loud and disruptive work will take place at night between the hours of 5:00 p.m. and 1:00 a.m.  

 Non-disruptive work will take place during the day between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. 

 

Location of work:  

 Room 332 

 Room 453 

 

Work to be performed:  

 Team members will be conducting a push test on the exterior marble in these locations.  

 The interior wall will be removed in order to access the exterior marble panels 

 Temporary protection will be installed in both rooms while the work is being conducted.  

 Upon completion of the tests, the team will reinstall the walls, ceiling, and furniture in both locations.  

 

Impacts: 

 The team will be escorted by a Facility Services representative. 

 For safety reasons, the East entrance to the Capitol will be closed on November 11th from 5:00 p.m. – 1:00 a.m. while the test is 

being performed. The entrance will be open for the next business day. The steel security doors will be closed during this time, 

caution tape will be hung and a JE Dunn employee will be manning the door to redirect foot traffic. See images below for more 

information. 

 On November 13th, the door to the Governor’s terrace from the Governor’s office will be closed from 5:00 p.m. – 1:00 a.m. while 

the test is being performed for safety reasons. Caution tape will be hung and a JE Dunn employee will be manning the door to 

redirect foot traffic. See images below for more information.  
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Purpose of work: 

 This work is being done to determine the horizontal force limitations on the marble panels.  

 

It is our goal to gather the above information in the most discreet method possible. Should any questions or concerns arise in the 

process of the work being conducted, we welcome you to contact us in Room 354 at 503.986.1190.  
 

Thank you, 

Jessica Lacasella 

Project Communications Coordinator P: 503.986.1190 | Email: jessica.lacasella@state.or.us 

 

mailto:jessica.lacasella@state.or.us
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East Entrance 
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East Entrance 
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Governor’s Terrace 


